
I hope this newsletter continues to find everyone in our Burton Agnes Family, wheth-
er they are at home or at school, healthy and well. 

You will have all seen in the news this week that it is the governments ambition to get 
all pupils back to school in September, which is great news.  There is nothing we want 
more to have all pupils return to school . The 58 paged guidance document arrived 
yesterday and we are now busy trying to make sense of it all.  As soon as we have a 
clear plan in place we will share it with you, although the government will not actually 
confirm these arrangement until mid August.  

As we think about re-opening fully, our collective mind-set is really important. There 
is a great deal of unhelpful hype in the media at the moment saying that children will 
have forgotten all of their learning and it will impact on them in later years.  The reali-
ty is that that a young persons school career is typically 468 weeks long.  The time 
they have missed represents 3% of this.  This is not something that we have chosen 
and when we return in September we will assess the children's needs and plan for 
this.  I think the media is forgetting all of the fabulous work you will have done with 
your children, all that additional family contact, the nurturing and the new skills they 
might have learnt such as baking, sewing, woodwork etc.  As always here at Burton 
Agnes we will remain calm and measured and plan accordingly. 

School Reports. 
During the course of next week will be sending out the annual reports for your child.  
For those children who are in school ,we will send your report home on Friday and we 
will send siblings reports home with them too.  For everyone else, we will post them 
out.  Please be patient as Royal Mail is taking a little longer than normal at present.  
The reports will look the same as they always do however we are only able to report 
on the learning that took place in school up until lockdown.  Because of this, this year 
we will not be putting on an attainment or academic grade but we have included an 
effort grade.   This is because we can’t measure against age related expectations as 
they have not completed the years work.  We will included predicted grades for the 
year 6 Sat’s based on the practise that that they did after Christmas.  When the chil-
dren return to school in September we will carefully assess where they are and plan 
to meet their needs from that point.   If  you would like to discuss your child’s report 
further please contact school to arrange a telephone call with your child’s class teach-
er.  

Moving on 
We are currently busy planning activities for transition ,which will be different from 
the usual ones for obvious reasons.   Our Class teachers for next year will remain the 
same 

Mrs Lee /Mrs Hamlet Class 1 

Mrs Caxton class 2 

Mrs Grainger Class 3 

Mrs Kemp class 4 

As part of this weeks home learning, all children are going to be asked to produce an  
‘all about me’ task for their new teacher .  This will give the children the opportunity 
to share information which they want their class teacher to know about them.  Even if 
you have the same teacher we would still like it completed.  All class teachers are 
busy sharing key information about your child with your child’s new teaching team in 
order to enable everyone to plan effectively for the new year.  Please email them to 
burtonagnes.head.primary@eastriding.gov.uk  

A note from Mrs. Jameson 
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 Class Teacher Video Messages For New Class 
All class teachers are going to be creating a welcome video for their new classes. Teachers will introduce 
themselves to their new class.  Videos will be available to view via the website by the end of term. We will 
inform you by text when they available to view. 

Questions For New Class Teachers  
Next week we will also be sending out information for you and your child about the new classes they will be in 
to help with the preparations.  Your child is invited to write down any questions they may have for their new 
class teacher about next year. Please talk to your child about this and send any questions  to the following 
emails… 

Mrs Lee                   rebecca.lee@burtonagnesprimaryschool.co.uk 

Mrs Claxton            Karen.claxton@burtonagnesprimaryschool.co.uk 

Mrs Grainger         gemma.grainger@burtonagnesprimaryschool.co.uk 

Mrs Kemp              burtonagnes.senco.primary@eastriding.gov.uk 

Teachers will respond to questions by the end of term. Parents are also invited to contact their child’s new 
teacher if they would like to share information with them before the start of the new academic year.   Even if 
your child is not moving to a new class they may have questions they would like to ask  or information that 
needs to be shared so please feel free to access this too.   

End of Year Messages 
School staff are currently in the process of creating end of 
year video messages for their current classes. These videos 
are a way for teachers to share happy moments from the year 
as well as wishing the children a happy holiday and sending 
good luck for next year. The videos will be available to view 
on the school website.  We will inform you by text when they 
are available to view. 

Roman Take Over 
The children in the Key worker bubble have been learning 
about Romans and became a roman soldier for the day.   

 

The children have also been celebrating the fabulous work of 
the NHS. as it celebrates it’s 72nd birthday.  Don’t forget to be 
part of the ‘biggest thank you ever’ as the nations joins to-
gether at 5pm on Sunday for the final clap for carers.   

 



Fabulous Writing 

The children in Reception have certainly forgotten 

very little during their time in lockdown.  Take a look at 

this fantastic writing from Jessica and Cooper. 

Grand Designs 

A very well done to Anabelle, Henry and Alfie for taking part in the Den challenge this week.  They are fabulous.   



 

 

Why not try…. The  

Cereal Box Challenge 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What can you make with a cereal box? 

Create something from a cereal box. You can use any other materials 
that you have available. 

Use this challenge to be creative and learn. 

Send your efforts to burtonagnes.head.primary@eastriding.gov.uk 

Have fun and enjoy! 
 

 

 

 


